

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR COMMUNITY PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT

November 26, 1996

Larry Florin
Manager of Military Base Conversion
City and County of San Francisco
401 Van Ness Avenue, Room 336
San Francisco, CA 94102

Dear Mr. Florin:

I am pleased to inform you that the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) has approved your base reuse plan for the Naval Station Treasure Island under the Base Closure Community Redevelopment and Homeless Assistance Act of 1994. This means that you can now move forward with implementing your plan.

Specifically, we have determined that the plan meets the requirements under the Act regarding outreach to homeless assistance providers and balancing the economic redevelopment, other development, and homeless needs of your community. We are pleased that the City and County of San Francisco and the Treasure Island Homeless Development Initiative agreed on a mutually acceptable arrangement that is reflected in the enclosed legally binding agreement which provides for participation in housing and economic development opportunities for the clients of fourteen homeless providers.

Congratulations on your success in balancing the diverse needs of your community. The creative combination of interim use of the base housing and funding from part of the proceeds of its future development is a model for base redevelopment.

I wish you continued success in implementing your base reuse plan. HUD stands ready to assist you in your revitalization efforts.

ndrew Cuomo

Sincerel

Assistant Secretary

Enclosure